
ST. PAUL'S EPISCOPAL CHURCH, DULUTH, MN 

THE MESSENGER 
NOVEMBER, 2022  

Dear People of St. Paul’s, 

 

As I prepare to join you, I have been reflecting on the in-

credible energy, love, and commitment that is present in 

this faith community. It is visible even from afar, infectious 

even though I am not yet with you.  

 

During my time discerning with St. Paul’s, I learned imme-

diately how resilient and vibrant this place is. You are ea-

ger to celebrate your faith, care for your children, serve 

the community, and name God at work in the city of Du-

luth. I was moved over the course of my interview pro-

cess by how many of you invited me into your homes, 

prepared home-cooked meals, and told vulnerable stories. 

I am inspired by your past and present generosity toward 

your neighborhood, from your historical work to found 

St. Luke’s Hospital to your current partnerships with 

places like CHUM and the Damiano Center.   

 

I feel as though I have only scratched the surface, but I 

already know that this is a community deeply committed 

to one another and to the Way of Love.  

 

During the month of November, you may notice the ex-

cellent work that the Rev. Rick Swenson is doing to guide 

the parish in a robust stewardship campaign for 2023. 

Looking ahead, we are preparing for an exciting year of 

ministry with one another. For me, faith communities 

matter because we witness to God’s love, hope, and good 

news when the world around us is full of bad news. 

Whether we struggle with climate change, pandemic, divi-

sive political discourse or the more personal pains of ill-

ness, heartbreak, disconnection, or financial struggles, our 

church has the power to be a place where we receive and 

practice hope for young and old alike.  

 

As the stewardship team devel-

ops our budgetary goals, we 

are attempting to work with 

numbers that reflect our pre-

pandemic budget. Because an-

nual pledges represent the ma-

jor source of funding for St. 

Paul’s, the annual pledge cam-

paign which will take place over 

the next several months is par-

ticularly significant this year. 

 

It is important to me to speak about stewardship as both 

faithful stewarding of our resources and as the spiritual 

practice of generosity. This is about more than just giving 

to the church’s budget because it pays the bills. Generosi-

ty transforms us from the inside out, so that we are em-

powered to stand in the world differently. Practicing gen-

erosity helps us give more time to those we love; more 

resources to the non-profits making a difference; more 

compassion to those we disagree with; more patience 

with those who don’t meet our expectations. Little by 

little, this changes the world we live in. Therefore, in joy-

ful anticipation for the next year of our ministry together, 

I invite you discern what you are able to pledge for 2023.  

 

We have an exciting road ahead, an opportunity to 

emerge from a time of pandemic and disconnection with 

joy in the future God is making ready for St. Paul’s. I look 

forward to joining you on that road very soon. My first 

Sunday with you will be Christ the King Sunday on No-

vember 20. Until then, may you go into the autumn with 

grace, faith, and joy. 

Peace, 

Maggie 

From Your New Rector, The Rev. Margaret Nancarrow 
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We are returning to our pre-pandemic traditions,  
including communion from the common cup at the Altar Rail!  

We ask all Acolytes, Ushers,  
Chalice Bearers and Altar Guild Members to attend a training meeting 

on Sunday, November 6,  
at 11:15 am in the Olcott Room. 

Returning to Our Traditions 

Dear St Paul’s Parishioners, 

 

I am delighted  to share that I have officially become the 

new Director of Christian Formation. Although many of 

us have already met, I thought you might be interested to 

know a bit of my backstory… after all, I have been asking 

you to share your stories for Rev. Maggie’s welcome 

book for weeks, so it only seems fair. 

 

I grew up across the border in the little town of Poplar, 

Wisconsin, the daughter of an ELCA Lutheran minister. I 

was fortunate to be part of a thriving youth group, who 

were much more like family than friends. After high 

school, I went on to Hamline University in St. Paul where 

I majored in psychology and sociology. The next transi-

tion was a big one, away from small town and small cam-

pus life, to Los Angeles where I received my masters and 

doctoral degrees in clinical psychology. In 15 years, I lived 

in 10 different places! (If you’ve ever been to Southern 

California you may appreciate that moving is necessary to 

avoid being stuck in traffic for three hours a day.) In my 

30s I found the Episcopal Church and became a member 

of All Saints in Pasadena, one of the largest and most pro-

gressive parishes in the country. I was hooked. 

 

After making the decision to move to Northern Illinois to 

be closer to my mother, out of the blue (thanks, God!) I 

received a call from her priest with an offer to become 

their Christian Formation Director for children, youth 

and families. I preached the morning after arriving in 

Rockford, and spent the next 11 years loving this job 

(which never felt like a job) more than any other - which 

is saying a lot because I have worked in about any clinical 

setting that you could imagine. From Sunday school to 

confirmation, VBS, “Pajama Prayers” overnights for chil-

dren, youth group outings, parish and diocesan middle and 

high school lock-ins and retreats, membership on dioce-

san and national steering committees, and even a teen 

pilgrimage to England, it was an amazing whirlwind. And 

oh, how I loved it. The time spent with children and 

youth has been instrumental in my ongoing faith for-

mation, and in deepening my relationship with God. What 

a tremendous gift. 

 

Along that path, my 12-year-old son, Elijah, and I became 

a family. The outpouring of support from our church and 

diocesan friends was absolutely overwhelming. When I 

decided that we were going to move to Duluth about a 

year and a half ago, leaving our church family was the 

piece that was difficult. So imagine what a happy surprise 

it was to learn that the only available apartment we could 

find, after a two month search, is less than a block from 

St. Paul’s! I was familiar with St. Paul’s because, years ago, 

my youth group had stayed here while doing volunteer 

work in the community. Additionally, and even better, my 

younger brother, Matt Gustafson, and his family have 

been members here for years. 

 

I am very grateful to have been welcomed so warmly by 

the St. Paul’s community. Everyone, in particular those 

involved in Christian Formation, has been incredibly help-

ful in a myriad of ways. I can’t overstate how blessed I feel 

to be taking on this new role, being able to serve God 

doing something I love, while surrounded by kind and 

committed people. I look forward to getting to know you 

all, especially the children, tweens and teens, as we work 

together to grow and revitalize St. Paul’s Christian For-

mation programs! 

 

Peace, 

Amy Gustafson  

From Your New Director of Christian Formation 
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As the new Junior Warden, Ei-

rik has asked me to write the 

vestry column this month. For-

mer Junior Warden, Kathy 

Leonard, has left Duluth to care 

for her father, and she sends 

greetings to the vestry and par-

ish. We wish Kathy, and her 

father, God’s blessings from St. 

Paul’s.  
 

As a church family, we have gone through quite a lot 

in the last almost three years. It feels like we have 

been on a long journey, a rather epic trek to find our 

way back to our church and to each other. On the 

way, we have had some dramatic ups and downs, and I 

marvel at the strength and perseverance that so many 

have displayed during this challenging time. And we 

made it through! We are welcoming Rev. Maggie 

Nancarrow as our new priest, Dr. Tom Hamilton as 

our returning music director, and we are currently in 

the process of hiring a Christian Formation director 

and a Sexton.  This is an exciting time for St. Paul’s!  
 

One part of opening up and getting back to “normal” 

is bringing back some of the rites and routines found 

in our Sunday services. On November 13, we are 

planning to begin offering wine at Eucharist, passing 

the offertory plates, and bringing the elements to the 

altar from the congregation. In order to be ready for 

this transition, Rev. Rick will be conducting a practice 

and ‘walk through’ for all who are involved in Sunday 

services, including acolytes, chalice bearers, ushers, 

lectors, altar guild and others. This practice will hap-

pen after church on November 6, so watch for more 

information on this. 
 

A word about wine. As we return to using the com-

mon cup, please understand that partaking in the wine 

is not a requirement to receive the sacrament. As we 

have been doing for two years now, the bread alone is 

sufficient. If you would like to pass on partaking in the 

common cup, simply cross your arms over your chest 

or tell the chalice bearer.  
 

Finally, I want to mention that the Vestry is also work-

ing on reviewing and revising our Articles of Incorpo-

ration as well as our Bylaws. Rev. Rick has been doing 

the lion’s share of the work on this, and we are thank-

ful for his expertise in this area. The reason for re-

working these documents is that they need to comply 

with both the Diocese of Minnesota and the National 

Church canons.  
 

Our journey together continues as we begin this new 

chapter in the life of St. Paul’s. I am excited to be on 

this journey with all of you. God’s blessings to you.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Nancy Diener, 

Junior Warden 

From Your Vestry 

A Concert of Remembrance 

To honor the memory of those who have gone before us and reflect on the loss of life from 

recent events, the Friends of the Felgemaker hosts a Concert of Remembrance at 3:00 pm on Sunday, Nov. 6 at 

Sacred Heart Music Center, 201 West 4th Street, Duluth. 

The concert will feature Gabriel Fauré’s “Requiem” sung by chorus and orchestra 

with conductor Dr. Charles Sundquist, organist Velda Graham Bell, soprano Tasha 

Kapp and baritone Mark Hakes. The concert will also include several works for solo 

organ played by Rachael Kresha, Karen Hanson Sande and Charles Sundquist on the 

historic Felgemaker pipe organ. A $20 donation is suggested. 
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From Your New Junior Warden 

“Ponder anew, what the Almighty can do”  

On Sunday, October 9, we sang hymn #390 during church, and this phrase has stayed 

with me, and truly expresses where we are as a church family, as well as where I am as 

the new Junior Warden on the Vestry. I’m Nancy Diener, and I will be completing the 

term of Kathy Leonard. While I have been on the Vestry for a short time, I have been a 

member of St. Paul’s for over 35 years. My husband, Tom, and I raised our three children 

here (Sarah, Geordie, and Emily). For about a dozen years, I provided sign language inter-

preting services for the 10:00 service. I have been a lector, chalice bearer and lay eucharis-

tic minister (LEM), and from time to time have been in the choir as well. I retired from 

UMD in 2020, after 34 years of teaching and interpreting there.  I am pleased (and a little 

nervous) to serve as Junior Warden as we face so many new beginnings here at St. Paul’s. It’s truly an exciting 

time at St. Paul’s as we “ponder anew, what the Almighty can do”.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Nancy Diener, Junior Warden 

Each month we plan to gather volunteers the morning of the Second Saturday from 

9:00 am — noon. Join us at First Lutheran Church on November 12 in the 

kitchen as we prepare ham & pea soup with vegetables, chicken soup with vegeta-

bles, and chili crockpot meals-in-a-bag for folks at CHUM’s St. Francis Apartments. 

Come when you are able, when you want to hang out with some really cool people, or when you want to 

learn a new skill! We welcome youth (middle school and high school) and adults of any age to participate. 

Sign up at the CHUM website or call Rev. Patricia Benson at 218.724.3535 Ext 206. Mark your calendar 

for December 10, when we'll be making Christmas cookies as a holiday treat, along with a 

Grab ‘n’ Go breakfast for folks at the Warming Center. 

From CHUM: Second Saturdays of Support  

Giving Tree 2022 

Help us spread God’s love to our neighbors by purchasing a new gift 

for the folks at Loaves & Fishes in our neighborhood, and for the 

women and children at Safe Haven Domestic Abuse Resource Center. 

A tree will be set up at St. Paul’s on Sunday, November 20 with tags 

describing a desired toy or gift. Please select one of these special tags, 

purchase the gift requested and return it unwrapped, with the tag at-

tached, by Sunday, December 4. (If you’d like to put the item in a 

gift bag that is fine.) We will accept any type of nonviolent toy for in-

fants through teens. A great gift idea for teens are gift cards to local 

stores. If you have questions please contact Susan M. Anderson. 

Thank you! 
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St. Paul’s Faith Formation 

It is a pleasure to share that 

Christian Formation programs 

for children and youth are all up 

and running again, after a long 

break due to the pandemic. Ad-

ditionally, other traditional in-

tergenerational events are on 

the calendar. In October, all 

were invited to carve pumpkins 

and nosh on pumpkin treats. 

On November 27, join us dur-

ing coffee hour to green and decorate an Advent wreath 

to enjoy in your home. All necessary supplies will be 

provided; however, if you have a metal base at home 

from years past, please do bring it along for reuse. 

 

Our children have continued to learn songs every Sun-

day to begin class — Mr. Brad emphasizes to use 

“outside voices!” — followed by a lesson from the Bible, 

discussion and a related activity. As an example, last 

Sunday focused on the parable of the mustard seed. Af-

terwards, the children planted their own mustard seeds 

so that they can watch them grow from something as 

tiny as the head of a pin into a large plant, to remind 

them of how this relates to faith, the church, and how 

we can spread God’s love through our actions. Of note, 

the Christian Formation Team wants to make sure that 

everyone knows that Sunday morning class is not just 

for the little ones (love them as we do). We really hope 

to grow the number of fourth 

and fifth graders in attendance, 

and assure parents that there 

will be age-appropriate instruc-

tion and activities for all. The 

m o r e ,  t h e  m e r r i e r ! 

 

On Wednesday nights, Middle 

School students are learning 

about various world religions, 

and have even been able to 

taste related traditional foods. High School confirmands 

continue to explore their faith and learn about Episcopal 

traditions and components of the liturgy. This month, all 

will be matched with adult mentors who they will meet 

with separately through the remainder of the Confirma-

tion journey. An advance “thank you” to those adults 

who answer this meaningful call to serve others.   

 

Discussions are in the works for 2023, including sum-

mertime volunteerism and the possibility of inviting oth-

er Northern MN Episcopal church youth to join us. 

Should you have service project ideas, especially for 

Hands Across Duluth, please do share. Information re-

garding diocesan events will be provided as soon as it 

becomes available. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Amy Gustafson, Director  of Christian Formation 

The middle schoolers have spent September and Oc-

tober exploring our neighborhood, from 19th Avenue 

East to 11th Avenue East. 

We have explored faith traditions around the world, 

learning about the three Abrahamic Faiths: Christiani-

ty, Judaism, Islam.  We shared a platter with salmon, 

cucumbers, bagels and cream cheese on the solemn 

night of Yom Kippur. 

Another week we enjoyed a sample of beef curry, 

naan and hummus, as we talked about Mohammad and 

his recitations from Allah, God, the God of Abraham. 

Do you have a globe that the class-

room of middle schoolers could 

borrow or keep?  It would be a use-

ful tool to visualize our studies.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Nat Constance 

From Our Middle School Group 
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Lost Treasures from the Archives 

Article from the Duluth News Tribune, October 31, 1920 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Bob Silverness, Archivist 
Photo of plaque mounted behind  

the organ console at St. Paul’s 
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Dear Parishioners, 

 

September 2022 financials were presented to the Vestry at the October 18, 2022 

meeting. Here is a summary of the September General Fund Statement of Activities. 

 

 
 

The pledge collection amount for September is $13,674 under budget; and the Year-to-Date pledges are ahead 

of budget by $4163. 

 

Expenses are $14,415 under budget for the month and $92,133 under budget Year-to-Date. 

 

Our bottom line, income over expenses for the year through the end of September is a surplus of $62,409. 

 

If you have any questions, comments, or suggestions, please call my office or email me at bookkeeper@ 

stpaulsduluth.org. 

  

Respectfully submitted, 

Christine Melone, Bookkeeper 

MONTHLY FIGURES:   September This Month Year to date 

Total Pledges collected $26,777.65 $238,446.41 

Prior year pledges $0.00 $1,339.57 

Total non-pledged collection $1,322.58 $15,102.60 

Investment support $8,259.44 $76,335.44 

Total Collected $36,359.67 $331,224.02 

      

Monthly expenses $25,138.85 $268,815.37 

      

amount over/(short) $11,220.82 $62,408.65 

From Your Bookkeeper 

Deadline for submissions to the December issue of The Messenger is  

8:00 am, Thursday, November 17, 2022. 

Please email items to:  

office@stpaulsduluth.org 

mailto:bookkeeper@stpaulsduluth.org
mailto:bookkeeper@stpaulsduluth.org
mailto:office@stpaulsduluth.org
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Continued on next page 

The Deacon’s Stoop 

Lend a helping hand… 

Peace Church has asked us for a 

few months of staff support of 

the Gabriel Project. Thank you 

to those who have stepped up to 

answer phones, greet folks with a 

warm smile and a cup of coffee, 

and offer support to our neigh-

bors seeking assistance. In just 

over two weeks we have encountered 37 persons, and 

received many more calls. We have distributed $1027 

in assistance, most of it in food and gas cards. As I 

write this, Christine is preparing to purchase ten each 

of our St. Paul’s monthly outreach of $20 gas and food 

gift cards. 

We have also connected families with young children 

to the Fearless Moms group at Eastridge, where they 

can access clothing that has been gently worn from 

among their 400 families. We have guided people 

through the housing market, and assisted in finding the 

right applications to meet their unique needs. We have 

listened to their stories, offered them support, cared 

for them, and handed out Gloria’s apples! 

 

Second Saturdays for Resident Support 

(CHUM and Stepping On Up) 

On the 2nd Saturday of each 

month, I am coordinating volun-

teers to provide support for our 

neighbors who are really strug-

gling to make ends meet. Differ-

ent congregations will host each 

event, and the activity will vary based on emerging 

needs. Volunteers come from among our supporters, 

including many congregations. We are working and 

imagining together as we become a more just and 

compassionate community! 

• November 12 making three different kinds of 

soup at First Lutheran Church for people experi-

encing food insecurity. 

• December 10 making Christmas cookies 

(location TBD) for the St. Louis County Jail, Ar-

rowhead Juvenile Center, St. Francis Apartments, 

the Warming Center, and CHUM Shelter and 

Drop In Center. 

• January 14 orientation and invitation to partici-

pate in advocacy for housing solutions at Pilgrim 

Congregational Church. 

 

CHUM Donation Requests 

It’s that time of year when 

cold weather and darkness 

really impact persons living 

unsheltered, in places unfit 

for human habitation. It’s hard on people living in a 

shelter, but not a home, who have to find a way to 

keep warm all day. We have already seen more folks in 

the shelter, folks asking when the Warming Center 

will open (November 1), and requesting gas cards to 

keep vehicles warm overnight. Here are some specific 

needs: 

• Socks (regular, not boot socks) 

• Washable, warm blankets 

• Quilts for guests in Family Shelter and residents of  

Steve O’Neil Apartments (check with me for sizes) 

• Sleeping bags rated for winter camping 

• Twin bed fitted sheets for the shelter 

• Hand warmers and foot warmers 

 

This is all we have been doing, and it is good to wish 

our neighbors be warm and be fed. This month we re-

member the saints who have gone before us, those 

who have formed us, those near and dear to us who 

have shaped us to become who we are. We too are 

birthed to become saints, growing and stretching, test-

ed by life. The following prayer is from The Pattern of 

Our Days, from the Iona Community. It is a prayer for 

pilgrimage and journeys, like the one we walk as we 

follow Jesus into the world. Like birthing, it is not 

without pain and struggle, but rewards us with new 

life. 
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Strong, sheltering God, 

We bless you for all the beautiful things of home; 

Warmth and shelter when the wind outside is bitter 

Food for the body and for the soul 

Treasured gifts and treasured memories 

Stability, acceptance, care. 

We bless you for the change to be ourselves 

For the tasks that weave the pattern of our days 

For the sweet, familiar round of ordinary things. 

Blessed are you, strong, sheltering God. 

 

But if we have forced unfair expectations on others 

Taken their care for granted 

Helped to make of a safe place a battleground  

Or used our belonging to shut others out 

Have mercy on us, 

God of friend and stranger. 

Disturb our complacency 

Shake our circles of contentment 

Sweep through our hearts 

And our houses 

With the new broom of your Spirit 

Until LOVE is our only refuge. Amen 

 

 

 

Blessings, 

 Deacon Pat 

Email: Deacon@stpaulsduluth.org 

Phone: 218-724-3535 

With Thanksgiving approaching, the Northland Region 

Thrivent Member Network challenges you to make a dif-

ference by collecting food for your local food shelf. Part-

ner with your church members, Sunday school, youth 

group, coworkers, neighbors, civic group, school or any-

one, and your efforts will be eligible for a Generosity Mul-

tiplier Gift from Thrivent Member Network.  

 

The challenge will provide gifts up to the total of $50,000. 

Register for one of 100 spots, finish all the requirements 

and your food shelf will get $500.  Deacon Pat has already 

signed up St. Paul’s to participate.  

 

There are several steps to complete to fulfill this goal. The 

most important part is building a pyramid made of 500 

donated items for the food shelf! Please be generous and 

bring items to church on Sunday, October 30 and 

Sunday, November 6. Deacon Pat will ask several of us 

to help build the pyramid, make a poster, wear a Thrivent 

t-shirt and take a photo for social media!  

 

Not sure what to donate? According to the CHUM 

food shelf website, these items are most needed: 

pears, fruit cocktail, pineapple, mandarin oranges, chick-

en noodle soup, cream of mushroom soup, peanut but-

ter, tuna, spam, Spaghettios, chili, stew, chunky soups, 

Pasta sides, Rice-a-Roni, ramen, cold cereal, pork and 

beans. 

November Food Drive for CHUM Food Shelf 

Continued from previous page 

mailto:Deacon@stpaulsduluth.org
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Greetings, friends! 

Most of you know me; however, many have come into our fellowship recently, so I 

thought this month I would use this space to reintroduce myself. 

I grew up and received my earliest musical training in Hibbing. My father was a teacher in 

the Hibbing schools and also worked as the house manager for the beautiful auditorium in 

the high school, so I was granted special permission to practice the organ after hours. The 

organ has always fascinated me with its ability to make so many different sounds, to roar 

sometimes and whisper at others. More than anything, the church in which I grew up was 

a singing congregation. The organist there was not well-trained, but she was very good at 

leading hymns, and that awakened a passion in me for people singing together. It is a joy to serve at St. Paul’s 

and lead you in song and to give voice to that which is otherwise inexpressible. 

I served at St. Paul’s from 2013 until the end of 2020 when I moved to Berlin, Germany, to be with my partner 

Alex. The Covid restrictions were very high in Germany at the time, and I found my mental health to be suffer-

ing because of it, so I returned to the United States in March of 2021 to serve as Director of Music at Grace 

Lutheran in LaGrange, Illinois. I was not able to adjust well to life in the Chicago area, so I moved back to the 

Twin Ports in March of this year and have been working in the registration area at St. Luke’s Hospital until re-

turning to St. Paul’s. When I left here in November of 2020, I wrote in this same space that I believed St. Paul’s 

has a bright future ahead. I continue to believe in that bright future that God has in store for us, and I am deeply 

thankful for your gracious welcome to me returning to this amazing place. I have met our new rector, Rev. Mag-

gie Nancarrow. We established immediate rapport and are very excited to lead St. Paul’s with energy and hu-

mility. 

I have three adult children: Serrie, who is married to Brian, and lives in Boston; Ian, who just married Emma last 

week, lives here in Duluth; and Meredith, who lives with her partner, Luis, in upstate New York. I have a family 

cabin in Itasca County that my parents built when I was two years old; it is my solace and refuge. While I have 

many hobbies like cooking and movies, what I love most is to make music and energize large groups of people in 

song. Together we will sing our praise, prayer, and lament to the increase of the reign of God, the source of all 

such gifts. 

 

In Christ’s service, 

Rev. Deacon Tom Hamilton 

Please note: Tom’s new work email is Music@stpaulsduluth.org; work phone is 218-724-3535, ext 205 

 

 

Notes of a Different Kind . . .  

Musings From The Musician 

mailto:Music@stpaulsduluth.org
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LAY MINISTRY SCHEDULE –NOVEMBER 2022 
Please find a sub if you are unavailable for your scheduled date. 

  November 6 November 13 November 20 November 27 December 4 

ALTAR GUILD  J HARVEY C CONRAD J MARINAC J JARNIS J HARVEY 

 S Cox S M Anderson A Gustafson D Kolquist S Cox 

  S Sommer S Hall L Hultkrantz R Ballou-Buck S Sommer 

   A Sadowski C Miller   

      

LECTOR 8:00 am N Diener J Pastor A MacKenzie A MacKenzie M Gustafson 

LECTOR 10:00 am N Diener D Rogers Z Stodola M Gustafson K Smith 

      

CHALICE None K Baumgarten Z Stodola M Gustafson K Halverson 

BEARERS  R Butler P Enenbach R Butler S M Anderson 

  N Diener N Diener J Pastor K Baumgarten 

      

ACOLYTES A Rennan L Fellman A Barthel E Erspamer G French 

 L Gustafson M Butler E Barthel O Morin-Swanson A Dodge 

 C Gustafson J Shambour A Keto I Denney C Butcher 

      

COFFEE HOST The French Family 
N Constance and 

R Hauschildt 

C Andrews and  

J Peterman 

The Erspamer 

Family 
T & C Conrad 

       

USHERS D Morin R Lyle B Dinan M & S Brown D Morin 

  K Swanson G Olson C Dinan D Kolquist K Swanson 

  D Barthel P Waite N Schuldt M Dragich D Barthel 

 P Enenbach M Gustafson   P Enenbach 

      

LOCK UP J Austin D Pederson C Fellman M Brown T Diener 

November Linens:  

C Conrad, A Sadowski 

Subs: C Conrad, C Miller 

Weekly Team Subs: 

G Bouschor, E Killen 

Nov/Dec Brass Cleaning— 

Date TBD: 

C Conrad, S Anderson, P Markert, 

J Marinac 

Subs: C Miller, A Slattery 

Wednesday Evening Services:  

11/2—Team 1 

11/9—Team 2 

11/16—Team 3 

11/23—no service 

11/30—Team 1 

Altar Guild Other Duties for November: 

 

See page two for important announcement — 
Training Meeting for all Altar Guild, Acolytes, Chalice Bearers and Ushers! 
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Feast of All Saints 

Next Sunday, November 6, 

10:00 am 

We remember all the blessed saints who have 

gone before us on All Saints’ Day, which will be 

solemnly celebrated in a special way here at St. 

Paul’s on Sunday, November 6. Please add the 

names of your loved ones 

who have passed away since 

last November to our list. 

All the names will be read 

aloud on All Saints’ Day. 

Thank you. 

Please remember to change 

your clocks back to  

Standard Time on the weekend 

of November 5-6, 2022 


